
 
 
 
New Parent Governor 
 
We are pleased to introduce our new parent governor, Mrs Kerry Boughen.  Our Governors play a critical 
role, as part of the school team, helping to continually improve our school.  Mrs Boughen has a child in year 
2 and she brings a lot of skills and knowledge to our Governing Body.    
 
(For clarification, a ‘parent governor’ is a governor who happens to be a parent – they are not to be 
confused as a ‘representative of parents’… as is always the case, if a parent has any worries or concerns 
then they should approach their class teacher directly. ) 
 
 
Children in Need 
 

 
Well done to everyone 
for taking part in such 
good fun spirits with the 
Children in Need day.  
We raised a massive 
final total of £915.34!!   
 
Many thanks to Mrs 
Lobb who made the 
amazing Pudsey and Blush look-a-likes.  
 
The winners of the raffles for our bears were:   Arielle 
Pounder and Kera Hawley. 
 
Special thanks for making the day so successful must go to 
all the parents and grandparents for their generosity and cake 
baking etc. 
 
And, a massive thank you to the School Council for all their 
input and fantastic help on the day. 
 
 

 
 
 
Cash For Kids appeal 
 
In support of the local ‘Cash for Kids’ appeal, we are currently asking for 
donations of new toys which go to under privileged children in our area.  
Cash for Kids responds to the needs of children in our communities so they 
can live life to the full and realise their individual potential. Please donate 
any new toys to the office.  Many thanks.  
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Congratulations Miss Edwardson 
 
Many congratulations to Miss Edwardson on the announcement of her 
engagement!   
 
 
 
New Security Fence 
 
We are very pleased with our new security fence that was installed over half term to improve 
security for our pupils at playtime.  We’d like to thank the Local Authority who listened to our 
concerns and provided the funds necessary. 
 
 
 
Painting of sheds 
 
Massive thank you to the PFA in general and to Mr Collingwood and Mrs Glover in particular for 
painting the Gardening Gang sheds as well as the PFA sheds.  It now looks like a scene from 
Bridlington sea front… just need a few deck chairs, cups of tea and some handkerchiefs for sun 
protection and we’ll be all sorted … !! 
 
 
eSafety  
 
Long gone are the days when, as schools or parents,  we could ignore dealing with this subject nor 
even postpone it until secondary school.  Our infant and junior children are connecting to the 
internet through games as well as phones in ways which we as adults struggle to keep up to date 
with.   
 
What are the issues?  
 

• The internet – on the whole is an inspiring and positive place. 

• The internet is an amazing resource which enables children and young people to connect, 
communicate and be creative in a number of different ways, on a range of devices. 

• However, the internet is always changing, and being able to keep up to date with your 
children’s use of technology can be a challenge.   

• You may sometimes feel that your children have better technical skills than you do, however 
children and young people still need advice and protection when it comes to managing their 
lives online.   

• Issues that your child may encounter on the internet will vary depending on their age and 
online activities.  

  
Where can I get help? 
 
There are many web-sites which have been set up to provide parents with advice.  One that has 
recently come to our attention is:   
 
www.internetmatters.org 
 
It provides clear and accessible guidance for children aged  0-5, 6-10, 11-13 and 14+ 
 
Other sites you might look at are signposted on our website under our e-Safety information tab.



     

 
 
Growth Mindset 
 
Our whole-school growth mindset project continues apace with 
children learning about the value of taking responsibility for 
their learning and having a ‘can-do’ attitude… as people used 
to say:  ‘There’s no such word as can’t…”  
 
 
 



     

 
Look out for our new range of weekly awards which are soon to be issued at our Friday 
assemblies – they are being designed to celebrate growth mindset traits such as responsibility, 
curiosity, determination, resilience, effort, enthusiasm, learning from feedback, perseverance and 
taking on challenge.  Here is one example of: 

 
 

Perhaps if young Einstein were a pupil at Willerby Carr Lane, we could give one to him!!!! 
 

 
 
from Mr Smith and the whole staff team 
 
Please see separate attachment:   

Diary Dates for 2017-18  – with any changes highlighted in Yellow as the year progresses. 
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